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August 19, 2019
Dear sixth grade family,

We would like to welcome you and your child to Mulvane Middle School.  Sixth grade is a big transition year and we are excited and committed to helping your child succeed.  There are a few new policies and procedures in our building of which we would like to make you aware.

Agenda books take on a slightly different purpose in sixth grade.  They are a tool for the students to use in helping to keep organized.  For this reason, we do not expect you to sign it every night and we typically do not check them for notes back.  If your child begins to struggle, we will discuss options with you where we do use it as a communication tool.


Seventh hour enrichment is a different type of elective than fifth and sixth hour.  Each child was placed in his/her enrichment classes based on teacher recommendations from the Grade School as well as other data.  This period is a 'no homework', participation class.  Your child's grade, therefore, will be based on participation.  If you have concerns about where your child was placed, please contact us.

To help sixth graders get their middle school years off to a great start, students took part in “Middle School 101” this past week during their core classes.  They were exposed to topics that included Homework & HCP, Following Directions, Study Skills, Locker Efficiency, Grades, Time Management & Organization, The Effect of Zeros on Your Grades, and SOCS. Chromebooks & Skyward Access.  

As technology becomes more prevalent, Skyward is playing an increasingly important role each year in our district.  If you have internet access, please consider calling our district office at 777-1102 and asking for Leann Pierce to set up an account.  This tool allows you to stay on top of your child's grades in a way that grade cards cannot.

Mulvane Middle School has a uniform zero policy.  After your child has accumulated three zeros in their core classes (math, language arts, science, and social studies), you will receive a phone call and your child must serve a 30-minute detention.  After the sixth zero, you will also receive a phone call and your child must serve a 60-minute detention.  After each subsequent set of three zeros, your child must serve another 60-minute detention.  Detentions are assigned through the office and are served after school in the library.  The counting of zeros will start fresh each semester.


Assignments should be complete and ready to turn in on the due date.  Incomplete assignments are not accepted.  If your child comes to class without the assignment complete on the day it is due, the teacher will collect it and the student may come finish it after school in HCP for a 10% reduction to their grade for that assignment.  HCP is our building's Homework Completion Program.  It runs from 3:05 until 3:30. Students stay only as long as it takes them to complete the assignment.  Bus riders usually have plenty of time to attend while still making the bus, as the busses do not leave until 3:22.  If your child has an incomplete assignment, they will be required to use the phone to notify you.  The purposes of the phone call are to notify you that they had an incomplete assignment and to arrange a ride if necessary.  This is an optional program, but it is the only way to complete assignments that are past due.  In HCP, your child will be given back his/her assignment to finish.  If your child cannot or chooses not to stay for HCP or does not finish the assignment in HCP, they may take it home to complete for the same 10% reduction.  The assignment must then be turned in by 7:50 (8:50 on Wednesdays) to receive credit.  If your child does not bring the assignment back and completed by 7:50 (8:50 on Wednesdays) the next morning, they will receive a zero for the assignment and it will count towards a detention.  If they reach three zeros in a semester, they must serve a detention through the office.  HCP will begin on Tuesday, September 3rd.

We are looking forward to a great year!  Please let us know if there is anything we can do to help your child be successful.

Mulvane Middle School Sixth Grade Team

Team A:

Tammy Gowdy, Math, tgowdy@usd263.org
Kody Enlow Grant, Social Studies, kenlow@usd263.org 
Vicky Hilgers, Science, vhilgers@usd263.org
Kelly LeClair, English/Language Arts, kleclair@usd263.org
Team B:

Katrina Landwehr, Science, klandwehr@usd263.org
Heidi Mort, Social Studies, hmort@usd263.org
Heather Parrott, English/Language Arts, hparrott@usd263.org
Tammy Withrow, Math, twithrow@usd263.org 

Please keep the first two pages of this letter for your records and have your child return this third page to his/her Advisement teacher by Friday, August 23rd.

We have a couple of additional questions for you to answer to help us better serve your child.  Please make any additional comments that you feel are relevant to your child's success on the back of this page.

Do you regularly check grades on Skyward?
_____ Yes
_____ No

Should your child be wearing glasses at school?
_____ Yes
_____ No

If so, when?  ____________________________________________________________

We will be doing various labs in science class that require different materials.  Please list any specific allergies that your child has.

________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________

Child's name ____________________________________________________________

Parent/Guardian signature ________________________________________________

Email address ___________________________________________________________
Debra Clasen


Principal
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Heidi Perkins


Assistant Principal


Athletic Director
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